
White River Area Preparedness (WRAP) 

Minutes – 12-7-23 

 

Meeting called to order by Vice-President Cody Kinney at 6:03 p.m. There were four members 
present, including a quorum of directors.   
 
Mark Stamos moved that the minutes of the last meeting be accepted as published on the 
website.  Seconded by Kelly Clark.  Carried with all in favor and none opposed. 
 
Old Business: 
Discussion was held regarding a future meeting in Dinosaur with interested parties.  Consensus 
was that we need a good “show and tell” presentation, possibly after the new repeater is up 
and running on the BLM lease. 
 
New Business: 
Discussion was held regarding a recent Rangely crime spree that resulted in two vehicles being 
stolen because the keys were left in them.   
 
A director’s son is working on a digital mesh repeater that would “talk” to others of the same 
type.  Cell phones can text over the system.  It’s another form of permission-free 
communication. 
 
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, January 4, 2024 at The Gathering Place 
at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Mark moved to adjourn at 6:33 p.m.  The motion was seconded and carried.  
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jane Pennell 
 


